
Dear Eden Families: 

 

It is that time of year which we call ―bittersweet‖.  A time of goodbyes- to our students, 

faculty and staff for the summer, but most importantly, to our graduating seniors and our 

retiring faculty and staff.  Most notable this year, are the parents to whom we will also say 

goodbye- because their youngest is graduating.  Eden is a special place because of all of you, 

and we thank you for being a part of something special. 

In this issue of the District Newsletter, you will see many accounts of that ―something 

special‖ – P-Tech, the Arts, PTA, Diversity, FBLA, Amvets.  Eden Central School District 

certainly has been busy making the difference in our town and local communities. 

As the 2014-2015 school year draws to a close, it is important to take a moment to reflect 

on our own headlines- athletic championships, Kindergarten graduation, scholarship winners, 

musicals, tying our shoes, character awards, writing our first story, concerts, building a 

playground, reciting the Pledge of Allegiance…so much celebration!  Take a moment to 

reflect.  Celebrate with your children.  

Onward. 

This summer we will be busy moving forward on a few of our initiatives.  One such 

project is planning the next phase of our proposed capital project- EDEN CSD 2020.  Our goal 

is to put out a voter referendum for Tuesday, December 15, 2015.  Mark the date on your 

calendars, and come out and vote. 

It has been an intensive process beginning last summer with the hiring of Campus 

Construction Management Group, our construction manager, and Young & Wright, our 

architects.  During the months of January through May, three (3) community/school 

committees, totaling approximately 100 participants, met to analyze information, discuss 

options and make recommendations.  The research, time and commitment that these 

committees devoted to this project are invaluable and have made all the difference.  The 

Facilities Advisory Committee then consolidated this information and presented a proposal to 

the Board of Education at the May 20th and June 3rd Board meetings.  

To recap, the focus throughout has been both long and short term.   Long-term to create a 

vision of what Eden Central School District could/should offer our students 10-15 years from 

now; short-term to break that vision down for this current project and the smaller capital 

projects that can be accomplished in the next 5,10 and 15 years.  In other words, what do we 

focus on right now and what can wait 5 years or even 10-15 years.  In addition, we agreed 

early on that our focus had to include improvements and repairs at all buildings- academic, 

health, safety, security, building conditions, and site, so as to impact all of our students PK-12.  

This was a huge list, in that Eden Central School District has not really engaged in a capital 

project in over ten years, and well over $54 million worth of work was put on the table at some 

point during these discussions.  

The first two decisions the Board addressed were ―What to do with GLP?‖ and ―Should 

we commit to a middle school model?‖  These were tough decisions that have been discussed 

for many years. While our enrollment is seeing a decline at the primary level, Eden Central 
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Mrs. Falkides‘ class would 

like to thank Mr. Saramak and 

Mr. Jones‘ Technology classes 

for their assistance in 

developing, constructing, and 

repairing equipment for a 

student in our classroom.   

Mr. Saramak‘s fifth period 

Wood Working class designed 

and built an I-pad stand for a 

student to use at work and 

school.  Now, this student can 

easily see and better use his I-

pad to complete school 

assignments and to locate items 

to be restocked at Tops, where 

he works.   

Mr. Jones and his class have 

assisted a student in our class 

with basic repairs to his 

wheelchair.  Students have 

adjusted and tightened arm rests 

and chair accessories for this 

student.   

Additionally, Mr. Henry 

from the district‘s maintenance 

department has made several 

repairs and modifications to 

wheelchair accessory parts, 

ensuring that this equipment can 

be successfully used by a student 

in our room.   

Thank you technology 

students, Mr. Saramak, Mr. 

Jones, and Mr. Henry for all 

your help! 
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P-Tech Students Chosen 
By Kelly LaRosa 

Two Eden Junior High students, 

Robert Goodrich and Nathan 

Hoelscher, have been recently 

accepted into the Erie 2 BOCES P-

Tech program.  

The Western New York P-Tech 

STEM College and Career 

Academy offers a small, focused 

learning community where high-

rigor STEM curriculum is taught in 

a connected, collaborative 

environment integrated with hands-

on learning using state-of-art 

manufacturing equipment. 

Specialized educators will work 

in tandem with higher education, 

business partners and component 

school districts as students obtain a 

NYS Regents Diploma and an 

Associates of Applied Science 

Degree in Mechanical Engineering, 

Technology or Welding. 
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Special Thanks 
By Michele Falkides 

Pictured are Mr. Cervoni, Principal; Robert Goodrich, 

Nathan Hoelscher, and Mr. Minton, Guidance Counselor. 
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Congratulations to Mrs. 

Nicastro, Allison Winiecki and 

several art students for placing 

second in the 2015 Earth Day 

Rain Barrel Painting Contest. 

There were fifty schools that 

entered the competition 

sponsored by the Erie County 

Department of Environment and 

Planning in an effort to increase 

awareness around the harmful 

effects of storm water runoff.  

The team was given a 35 gallon 

syrup barrel from Coca-Cola 

that was retrofitted as a rain 

barrel and was asked to 

promote the theme of “One 

Earth, One Chance, Recycle 

the Rain!” 

County Executive Mark 

Poloncarz recognized the 

winners at a ceremony held at 

the Albright-Knox Art Gallery.  

Pictured are Mrs. Alessi 

Nicastro, Mr. Cervoni, Allison 

Winiecki and Mark Poloncarz. 
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“Me:  Hands Down” 

By Lynn Morgan 

One Earth, One Chance 
By Jeff Cervoni 

Language Arts (ELA) 

curriculum.   

The work was on exhibit at 

the internationally renowned 

Albright-Knox Art Gallery from 

May 28-June 21.  Like most 

exhibits, this collection of 

inspired contest winner student 

work kicked off with an opening 

reception.  

The opening reception was 

very exciting.  Students are able 

to see student work from across 

Western New York and light 

refreshments are served.   

If all this is not cool enough, 

the Art Department will be 

getting a cash award to spend on 

art class supplies.  Students were 

told if Eden won, they could do 

a project using materials that 

would not otherwise have been  

affordable.  

Finally, some kids may have 

wanted to improve on their 

individual projects, as we were 

experimenting with an Op Art 

technique.  Each artist was given 

an opportunity to re-do the work 

if they liked, before it went on 

exhibit. 

The Jr. High Art class's 

lesson titled ―Me: Hands Down‖ 

was selected as a second place 

winner in the Albright-Knox Art 

Gallery's Inspired contest grades 

6-8 category.  

The Inspired contest is open 

to classes who took a tour of the 

art gallery this school year.  Our 

class visited the gallery on 

March 10th.  After our return, 

we discussed what we saw and 

brainstormed ideas for projects 

inspired by our visit.  We ended 

up tying three projects to our 

experience at the gallery.  One of 

these was the ―Me: Hands 

Down‖ project, inspired by the 

Op Art exhibits and a special 

exhibition on portraiture, and it 

featured a link to the English 



Fourth graders have 

been busy learning about 

the works of Pablo Picasso, 

the famous French "Father 

of Cubism", while learning 

about tints and shades. 

Pictured are Aidyn 

Gombos, Lexi DePan and 

Lahna Woodworth from 

Mrs. Cook's class. 
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Eden Elementary Students of the Month 

By Patty Steinmetz 

Souder. 

Grade 6:  Allison Banko, 

Audrey Burdick, Courtney 

Palczewski, Megan Schemm, 

Carleigh Sutfin. 

May 

Grade 3:  Hanna Barrett, 

Nicholas Barth, Tyler Horschel, 

Megan Lemieux, Joseph Reed.    

Grade 4:  Elizabeth Agle, 

Jenna Lake, Mya Ogle, Lucas 

Pastwik, Amanda Solomon. 

Grade 5:  Carson Barrante, 

Samantha Crowe, Emma 

LaVerdi, Mackenzie Roberts, 

Isabella Sgroi. 

Grade 6:  Ryan Blake, 

Brandon Dranger, Kristen 

Schmitz, Cynthia Winiasz, 

Brooke Woodard. 

April 

Grade 3:  Ashley Ballou, 

Megan Blake, Luciano Casolini 

Dal Bo, Mitchel Schnaufer, 

Madison Stetz.    

Grade 4:  Gianna Gould, 

Mary Gunner, Gunar Kuest, Eli 

Noecker, Shanahan Roach. 

Grade 5:  Jane Heffernan, 

Stephanie Lorden, Trevor 

Masocco, Paris Smith, Jacob 
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From the Elementary Art Department 
By Amy McConeghy-Witman 

Help Wanted! 
We are planning to launch a community run vegetable garden for students and community members to 

enjoy.  We are seeking a volunteer project coordinator for our future ―Garden of Eden.‖  This individual 

would assist in planning the garden, coordinate donations, and most importantly, recruit volunteers to 

manage and tend the garden. 

In you are interested, please contact Kelly Morgan-LaRosa @ 992-3688. 
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Eden Future Business 

Leaders of America (FBLA) 

members would like to thank 

teachers, staff, and community 

members for their support 

regarding the Chicken Dinner 

fundraiser.  The money will be 

used to help send students to 

academic competitions and 

workshops.  Also, we would like 

to thank the community for their 

support in passing the school 

budget.  We are looking forward 

to the 2015-16 school year! 

 

Engineering. 

Rounding out the top ten for 2014-

2015 are: 3. Lillian Harrington, 

97.051; 4. Cole Overhoff,  96.958; 5. 

Austin Keppler, 96.921; 6. Ashley 

Wertz, 96.735; 7. Rhyse Strawbrich, 

96.704; 8. Tara Marshall, 96.359; 9. 

David Baskerville, 95.912; and 10. 

Lauren Gugino, 95.641.  

Congratulations to all on your 

achievements!  Good luck in your 

future endeavors. 

Pictured are Jeremy Nyitrai and 

Brianna Tutuska. 

Congratulations go out to 

Valedictorian, Jeremy Nyitrai with a 

98.759 average and  Salutatorian, 

Brianna Tutuska with a 97.178 

average.   

Jeremy is the son of Richard and 

Camille Nyitrai of North Boston Road.  

His future plans include attending 

University at Buffalo to major in 

Environmental Engineering. 

Brianna is the daughter of Joseph 

& Cynthia Tutuska of Shadagee Road.   

Brianna will be attending Bucknell 

University to major in Civil 
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Burt Nelson Essay Award Winner 
By Kerstin Crinnin 

 

Thanks from FBLA 
By Joann Ramaekers 

Eden Valedictorian and Salutatorian Named 

topic was the Berlin Wall and its 

continuing influence on 

Germans in the former East and 

West Germany.  Brianna won 

$100 and other Berlin-themed 

prizes. She has been a German 

student since 7th grade and is 

currently enrolled in Hilbert 

College's German 103. 
Brianna Tutuska with her 

Burt Nelson Essay Award. 

Senior, Brianna Tutuska, 

won this year's Burt Nelson 

Essay Award.  This is an annual 

essay competition hosted by the 

Buffalo-Dortmund Sister 

Committee.  The award is open 

to middle and high school 

students and has a German and 

English division.  This year's 



On May 15, 2015, ―Raiders 

Respond Day‖, the GLP Pre 

Kindergarten classes asked for 

donations of clothing and 

household goods for AMVETS 

(American Veterans).   

The students organized the 

many donations and enjoyed a 

wonderful experience of helping 

others!   

We now have an AMVETS 

drop-box permanently at the 

GLP for clothes and shoes.  This 

is the first AMVETS drop-box in 

the area.  AMVETS is very 

appreciative, and excited about 

having  a drop-box here and 

hope to have more in the 

southtowns.   Pictured are Mrs. 

Cuddihy, Pre-K Teacher; Mrs. 

Dubreville, Aide and two Pre-K 

classes.      

School  District's current overall population is too large to close any one building.  In addition, there is a strong belief (and 

hope) that the population of the Town of Eden will increase in the next 10-15 years- this has happened in the past.  As a 

result of these two factors, the Board of Education approved a motion on March 18th to keep GLP open, educating our 

primary students, while using its space more efficiently.  Their second topic, a middle school model, was also approved at 

the same meeting.  Because of these decisions, the current Jr./Sr. High School will be renovated to house a Middle School 

(grades 6-8) and a High School (grades 9-12).  This will not be a school within a school; rather, it will be two schools within 

one building- each with its own principal and each operating under a model appropriate to the age of the students.  

Once these decisions were made, the challenge was to take the recommendation of the three committees and create a 

project that was affordable and matched our vision.  Here is the exciting news- we did it!  At the June Board of Education 

meeting, the Board agreed to move ahead in the next planning phase with a proposed $20.1 million project.  Proposition 1, 

with a preliminary $12.25 million cap, would be tax neutral to our residents over the 15 year pay-back period.  Proposition 

2, with a preliminary $9.9 million amount, would have an approximate tax impact of $34 per $100,000 assessed property 

value, before STAR.  About 95% of the work proposed is eligible at a building aid ratio of around 78%, allowing us to do 

more with each dollar we spend.  Please note that these are preliminary figures.  Major impact work would include: 

Secure entries for academic buildings  Renovation of cafeteria and auditorium spaces 

Technology infrastructure upgrades     Mechanical, electrical and plumbing (MEP) improvements 

Site improvements (outside work)     Moving District Offices to EES to create additional PE space at the MS/HS 

Exterior masonry improvements     Other interior upgrades (ceilings, classrooms, toilet rooms, main offices) 

Athletic improvements- turf field, lights, concession stand, storage, handicap accessibility 

Art, Music, Gymnasium and Technology room upgrades 

I am so excited and proud to share this news with you since so many of you have been involved in the planning 

committees.  Thank you for all your time and effort so far. Eden Central School District is fortunate to have you as part of 

our team.   

 

Sandy Anzalone, Superintendent 
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Contributing to AMVETS 
By Margaret Cuddihy 
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NYS PTA 2014-15 Reflections Art Program –

 ―The World Would Be A Better Place If…‖  

The National PTA Reflections Art Program 

encourages students to create works of art for fun 

and positive recognition. Since 1969, the 

Reflections Program has been bringing families, 

schools and communities together in support of 

student success through the arts. 

Any PTA/PTSA in good standing is eligible to 

sponsor a Reflections Program. Students in 

preschool through grade 12 submit to their PTA 

original works of art in dance choreography, film 

production, literature, music composition, 

photography and visual arts. 

This year the Reflection‘s Theme was, ―The 

World Would Be a Better Place if.‖  Sabrina and 

Savannah Battleson of Eden Jr./Sr. High School 

were recently recognized for their entries in the 

Eden PTA Reflections Art Competition. 

Savannah won at the regional level in the 

Literature Division, with a theme of ‗paying it 

forward.' Savannah's entry also was given an 

Award of Merit at the state level of 

competition.  Sabrina was awarded an honorable 

mention at the regional level in the Visual Arts 

Division, with the theme of accepting people for 

who they are.  

The Eden PTA is very proud of Savannah 

and Sabrina and wishes to congratulate them 

both! In honor of their outstanding work, NYS 

PTA will feature the winning entries during the 

119th NYS PTA Convention in Niagara Falls, 

November 13-15, 2015 and at the second Annual 

NYS PTA Reflections Art Roadshow. 

Pictured:  Sabrina and Savannah Battleson. 

 

supported our letter writing 

campaign!  We sent almost 600 

signatures to Albany in total, not 

to mention those who 

participated in the Virtual Lobby 

Day!  We also won the award 

Western Region PTA's End-

of-the-Year Awards Dinner was 

held recently, and Eden Central 

PTA won the award for 

"Excellence in Advocacy"!  Nice 

job, once again, to everyone who 

because we went to Albany and 

lobbied for funding for 

education and using testing 

appropriately!   
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PTA Reflections Program Winners 
By Tiffany Kwas 

Eden PTA Wins “Excellence in Advocacy Award” 
By Tiffany Kwas  



This past May, the Eden High 

School Orchestra and Wind 

Ensemble traveled to Sandusky 

and Cleveland, Ohio. 

This was the first annual 

combined band and orchestra 

tour.  On Friday evening, the band 

and orchestra performed at Oak 

Harbor High School and were 

evaluated by two collegiate music 

professors.  Saturday, the students 

enjoyed Cedar Point Amusement 

Park and attended the ―Music in 

the Parks‖ awards ceremony.  

Both groups were awarded 

trophies and received a rating of 

―Excellent.‖  On Sunday, both 

ensembles worked with college 

ensemble directors in clinics at 

Case Western University.  The 

afternoon was spent at the 

Cleveland Metroparks Zoo 

followed by a wonderful meal at 

the Hard Rock Café.  The students 

finished the night by testing their 

bumper boat, go-cart riding, and 

mini golf skills at Swings – N – 

Things.  Our final destination on 

Monday was the Rock and Roll 

Hall of Fame.  Both groups gave 

performances inside the Rock 

Hall before letting loose and 

touring the museum.  Overall, we 

had a great trip and a lot of 

memorable experiences.  

The week we returned, the 

ensembles performed once again 

for adjudicators, this time for the 

New York State School Music 

Association Majors Festival held 

at Eden.  All groups gave 

successful performances.  In the 

end, the sixth grade Orchestra, 

Junior High Orchestra, Junior 

High Band, and Jazz Ensemble 

received Silver Ratings, while 

Concert Band and Wind 

Ensemble received Gold Ratings.   

To close out the year, the 

music department was able to 

honor some of our most dedicated 

seniors with nationally recognized 

awards.  Katie Emel and Louis 

Bartus were given the National 

School Choral Award.  Rhyse 

Strawbrich was given the 

National School Orchestra 

Award.  Lillian Harrington was 

given the Patrick Gilmore Band 

Award. Richard Inserra, III was 

given the Louis Armstrong Jazz 

Award.  Zachary Smith was given 

the Woody Herman Jazz Award.  

Erin Carpenter 

was given the John 

Philip Sousa Band 

Award and the 

Arion award.  

Congratulations to 

these and all of 

our seniors in the 

class of 2015. 
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Eden Junior/ Senior High School Instrumental Music 

Department Stays Busy This Spring! 

By Sarah Roberts 
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All children learn in different 

ways.  Children need to develop 

a positive understanding of 

themselves.  They benefit from 

opportunities to do so, and are 

then able to extend this 

understanding to others.   

All children learn best at 

their own pace, and in their own 

style within a diverse and 

nurturing environment. 

Mrs. King‘s class reached 

out to, and welcomed several of 

the many diverse educators here 

at G.L.P., as well as students 

within our population whom 

they wished to get to know and 

understand more fully. 

They were able to discover a 

great deal about how they learn 

and what available 

modifications, be they physical, 

academic, or social served them 

best.   

Through their interactions, 

their awareness of, and 

appreciation for the struggles 

that often accompany the 

learning process for many, 

including themselves was raised.   

Respectful friendships were 

given the ―Green light,‖ and a 

window into the possibilities for 

further differentiation of their 

own learning experiences, both 

present and future inspired 

enthusiasm, excitement, and 

hope. 

Please enjoy the many 

photos and students‘ impressions 

displayed throughout the school. 
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Diverse Learning at GLP 
By Carol King 

Retirees this year include 

Elementary School Teachers, Janice 

O‘Brien and Sheila Harris; Business 

Teacher, Mary Nowicki; Bus Drivers, 

Gladys Kern and Marilyn Yager and 

Senior Clerk Stenographer, Judy 

Ludwig.   

Mrs. O‘Brien shared reflections 

from her early 

years, when 

there were few 

computers, 

much less 

outside phone 

lines in the 

room.  Ditto 

machines were used and calls were 

made to Mrs. Wincenziak at home if a 

sub was needed.  There was a special 

joy in teaching…her third grade team 

worked collaboratively to develop 

reading and social studies units that 

included immersion days such as 

―Laura Ingalls Wilder Day‖ and many 

hands on activities.  In fact, Joe Devlin 

did a demonstration of antique guns 

and talked about hunting techniques.  

She believes more time was dedicated 

to Science and Social Studies, and time 

was made for independent reading in 

school and out.  Today, module work 

does not allow for that kind of 

collaboration or immersion, and 

unfortunately, the school climate is 

such that no one would be asked to 

bring a gun to school for a 

demonstration.  Throughout her career, 

Mrs. O‘Brien has received many 

awards from the Eden Teachers‘ 

Association for her years of service, 

being a representative, and for working 

as secretary and being on the 

negotiations team.  She also received a 

Service Award from New York State 

United Teachers for collaborating with 

team members to get the Eden 

Elementary Reading Nook built 

through grants and donations. 

Every year had its memorable 

moments.  In 3rd Grade, the Laura 

Ingalls Wilder Immersion Day included 

sewing bonnets, making soup, and even 

making tin lanterns (tin cans filled with 

ice that the children, under parental 

guidance, pounded holes into…what a 

relief when that was over! 

In 6th Grade, Mark Vona and 

Company invited Mrs. O‘Brien to be 

part of the musical, assisting with 

costumes.  Watching the transformation 

of students as they practiced and 

performed in 15 musicals reinforces the 

importance of the arts in education. 

Working with Mark Vona, Ellen 

Kindley, Lorry Malkowski, Judy 

Maynard, Sheila Harris, Chris 

2015 Retirements 
By  
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Naughton and Sandi Blasz, with 

costumes and being an overall helper 

has been invigorating, exhausting, and 

a blast!  Her plans for the future 

include travel with her husband, Jack…

road trips out West, Ireland, and Alaska 

are on the radar.  She will also be 

helping with her grandchildren (the 

little loves of her life).  She plans to 

volunteer at the Eden/North Collins 

Food Pantry, and at the Teachers‘ Store 

in downtown Buffalo.  

Mrs. O‘Brien has had the 

opportunity to work with so many fine, 

thoughtful, generous, hard-working 

people… true professionals in every 

sense of the word.  She would like to 

wish them every success in the future.  

She believes they and the children of 

Eden are more than test scores.   All in 

the Eden school community deserve 

recognition for their dedication to 

educating our children and preparing 

for the challenges ahead. 

Mrs. Harris taught sixth grade 

from 1971-1987, fourth grade in 1994-

1995, fifth grade in 1995-1996 and 

went back to 

fourth grade from 

1996-2015.   

In 2011, she 

was named 

WKBW‘s Channel 

7 Teacher of the 

Week.  In 2013, 

she was the Eden Chamber of 

Commerce Citizen of the Year, and a 

Business First Teacher of Merit for 

2013-2014.    

Her fondest memories are of 

having a career where each day was 

eagerly awaited—not just for the joy it 

provided but often a challenge to 

solve—has been one of her life‘s 

greatest blessings.  She has been so 

fulfilled to have taught one generation 

of students only to reacquaint herself 

with them through the sparkling eyes of 

their children.  Considering that her 

first students are now 54 years old, she 

has come close to hearing, ―You taught 

my grandma!‖ 

Mrs. Harris plans to reinvent and 

redefine herself in the future.  She has 

been in a career that has absorbed so 

much of her time for so long...now 

what?  She and her husband will visit 

many major league ball parks, reinvest 

in Bills season tickets, and see their 

son, Matt, in Huntsville, Texas, and 

wherever else his career takes him.   

She added that she cannot thank 

the community of Eden enough for 

welcoming a 21-year-old teacher and 

embracing her for 44 years! 

Mrs. Nowicki taught at Eden for 

29 years.  During her career, she was 

named Teacher of the Year, nominated 

by her students for Who’s Who of 

America’s Teachers seven times, and 

has served on every district committee 

except the PTA.  Mrs. Nowicki ran the 

school store for 12 years and was the 

department chairperson for 22 years.  

She was active in the Eden Teachers‘ 

Association as President, Vice 

President, Secretary and building 

representative.  In addition, Mrs. 

Nowicki ran the Future Business 

Leaders of America Club at Eden.  Her 

club was well-known in FBLA circles 

as one of the top ten clubs in the state.  

Her greatest joy in teaching was 

developing students‘ talents in layout 

and design by teaching professional 

programs such as Adobe, InDesign, and 

Photoshop.   

   Mrs. Nowicki and her husband 

plan on boating and retiring in the 

Bahamas.   

Mrs. Kern drove a bus for the 

district for 36 years.  She mainly drove 

students to outside placements.  When 

she was not driving, she looked after 

her mother, which she still continues to 

do.  Mrs. Kern is an animal lover, and 

you can often see her driving around 

town with her pets.  

Mrs. Yager is retiring after 27 

years as a bus driver.  She also was 

President of the CSEA a number of 

years ago.  She and her husband have 

three daughters and several 

grandchildren.  Two of her daughters 

live out of state, so she does a lot of 

traveling to go visit them.  In the break 

room between runs, you could often 

find her crocheting, which is one of her 

hobbies.  Mrs. Yager is an active 

member of her church and volunteers 

her time there.   

Mrs. Ludwig retired in January 

after a long and successful career as a 

Senior Clerk Stenographer.  Her 

position was in the 

Guidance 

Department, 

assisting students, 

teachers, guidance 

counselors and 

administrators.  

Much of her time 

was spent on scheduling and state 

reporting data.  She has worked with 

many administrators and school 

personnel and has made many life-long 

friends, which she treasures and stays 

in contact with.   

She is currently helping her son, 

Dave, prepare for  his freshman year at 

Cornell University.  She and her 

husband, Greg, enjoy riding their 

tandem bicycle.  She is busy planning a 

trip to Europe.  Mrs. Ludwig has also 

been hoping to resume  some artistic 

endeavors during her retirement.   

Congratulations and best wishes to 

all our 2015 retirees! 

2015 Retirements (continued from page 9) 
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Chillax with these fun summer reads! 
By Ms. Vanessa Zoll, Jr./Sr. High School Librarian 

 
 
Hamster Princess - Harriet the Invincible by Ursula Vernon 
Sleeping Beauty gets a feisty, furry twist in this hilarious new comic series 
from the creator of Dragonbreath. 
 

Roller Girl by Victoria Jamieson 
A graphic novel adventure about a girl who discovers roller derby right as 

she and her best friend are growing apart. 
 

 
Last of the Sandwalkers by Jay Hosler 
When field scientist Lucy defies the law of her safe but authoritarian home on an 
oasis by leading a team of researchers into the desert to learn about the greater 
world, what she finds will change everything, beginning with the knowledge that 
beetles are not the only living creatures. 

 
Fuzzy Mud by Louis Sachar 

Tamaya and Marshall cut through the woods to avoid school bully Chad, and 
they set off a chain of events when Tamaya scoops up a handful of  

fuzzy mud and shoves it into Chad’s face. 
 

Dogs Are People, Too by Dave Coverly 
A collection of one-panel comic strips that takes a humorous look at dogs and 
their relationships with humans and other animals. 
 

Into the Killing Seas by Michael Spradlin 
This survival tale highlights one of the worst sea disasters of 

World War II: the sinking of the USS Indianapolis in 1945. It's 
recounted by Patrick, a 12-year-old caring for his younger brother, mute ever 

since the two were evacuated without their parents from Manila in 1941. 
 

 
Conviction by Kelly Loy Gilbert 
A small-town boy questions everything he holds to be true when his father is 
accused of murder. 
 

The Six by Mark Alpert 
Six dying teens' brains are uploaded into the most technologically advanced 
robots ever created by man and become a team of superheroes who are the 

only hope for destroying a rogue robot bent on the destruction of all humanity. 



PHYSICALS 
 

Physical examinations are mandated by 

New York State to be completed on ALL 7th 

and 10th grade students and also for any 

student wishing to participate in a school 

sport.  School physicals are only being offered 

at the Elementary school building on 

Wednesday, July 22, 2015 at 8 am for any 

students whose last name starts with A-L, and 

on Wednesday, July 29, 2015 at 8 am for the 

students whose last names starts with M-Z.  

This is the ONLY time that physicals are 

being offered for the entire 2015-2016 school 

year.  If your child is thinking of participating 

in a fall, winter, or spring sport, this is the 

only time that they can receive a physical by 

our school Physician.  If you have any 

questions, please feel free to contact the Jr./Sr. 

High School health office at 992-3615. 

Eden Central School District 

3150 Schoolview Road 

Eden, NY  14057 

Phone: 716-992-3630 

Fax: 716-992-3656 
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Mr. Michael Byrnes, President  2017 

Mr. Michael Breeden, VP   2017 

Mr. Colin Campbell,    2017 

Mr. Scott Henderson   2015 

Mrs. Barbara Henry   2015 

Mrs. Patricia Krouse   2016 

Mr. Paul Shephard   2016 

Mrs. Sandra Anzalone, Superintendent 

Barbara Thomasulo & Cathy Dobson,  

Co-Editors 

June 2015 

Eden Central School 

3150 Schoolview Road 

Eden, New York  14057 

Welcome Jennifer Horschel & Jack 

Cuddihy to the Board of Education!  

Hav
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